
YOUTH RALLY AT SUSSEX 

Thirty-five young people deeply interested 
in the advancement of Youth Work con- 
verged on Sussex, Saturday afternoon, Oct. 
8. 
A workshop was conducted by Bill Moore. 

Audio-visual aids available from the Con- 
ference Executive were exhibited. This was 
followed by a panel discussion which an- 
swered questions relating to youth work 
and to the improvement of programs in the 
local youth group. This was followed by an 
explanation of the Wesleyan Youth Pro- 
gram with emphasis on the point system by 
which societies are graded. 

A talk-back session was held at the end 
of the workshop to guarantee that when a 
workshop comes to your area, it will be im- 
proved and more interesting. 

The business meeting held after the work- 
shop elected Melvin Smith, District Presi- 
dent with Allen Mitchell and Margaret 
Cochrane serving as members of the District 
Executive. 

A motion was passed by the District that 
each local society pay dues of $12.50 to the 
Conference plus $1.00 per member to the 
Denomination. 

Saturday evening the Sussex Church was 
nearly filled as a crowd of 125 people came 
to hear the inspired ministry of Lic. Wayne 
Briggs. 

His message from the text “Let no man 
despise thy youth, but be thou an example 
unto the believers” was uplifting and chal- 
lenging. Those who heard Wayne speak in 
Sussex are pleased that a person trained 
and dedicated to Youth Work has returned 
to the Maritimes. 
Those attending the Rally left fired up 

with a desire to be more diligent and more 
effective in the Lord’s work. 

PASTORS & CHURCHES 

THE WESLEYAN METHODIST 
CHURCH 

MILLVILLE, N. B. 

Oct. 18/66 
Dear Highway Friends: 

This is to let you know that we are erect- 
ing a new church building in Millville so 
that we will be able to have freedom of 
expression in conveying our Wesleyan Heri- 
tage in all departments of the church. 

We feel many of our friends in the holi- 
ness movement would like to have a part 
with us in this great task. We trust you will 
pray much for the work here both spirit- 
ually and financially. Also, that you will 
give of your substance to help relieve the 
financial obligations we have incurred. 
Perhaps an individual, a church or young 

people’s group would like to furnish a class 
room. The cost would be $250.00. A plaque 
with your name inscribed would be placed 
on the door of the class room. Gifts will be 
received as donations or as memorials. For 
further information on the memorials con- 
tact the undersigned or the treasurer. 

All gifts, large or small will be gratefully 
received and acknowledged. 

Please make all cheques or money orders 
payable to The Wesleyan Methodist Church 
of Millville, N. B. Mail to our treasurer Mrs. 
Kathleen Moore, Millville, N. B. 
Thanking you in advance for your prayer- 

ful and financial support. 

Yours for Holiness 
Rev. J. F. McElhinney. 

BEALS 
Our church at Beals, Maine, plans a 

weekend of special services from October 
20 through October 23, in observance of the 
Seventieth Anniversary of our founding. 

It was founded in 1896 by the late Rev. 
Daniel S. Hilyard. At present, we have a 
membership of one hundred and fifty. 

As special speakers during the obser- 
vance, we expect to have Rev. H. R. Inger- 
soll, now Superintendent of the Atlantic 
Conference, Rev. Frank A. Watson, and 
Rev. Hartley E. Mullen, all former pastors. 

We have enjoyed many rich blessings and 
times of revival, and are now being inspired 
and challenged by the messages of our 
present pastor, Rev. B. L. Brown. 

OBITUARY 

Funeral Services for the late Mrs. Essie 
McKnight of Yarmouth, N. S., were held 
from Sweeney’s Funeral Home on August 
3rd, with the pastor, Rev. Karl Gorman, 
officiating. 

Sister McKnight was long associated with 
Bethany Bible College in Yarmouth, and 
was a faithful member of the Reformed 
Baptist Church. 
Memorial Gifts, rather than flowers, may 

be directed to Missions, Bethany, or the 
Yarmouth Building Fund. 
May God bless and comfort those whose 

loss is Heaven’s gain. 

Funeral Services for the late Constable 
Charles R. Thurston, Sandford, N. S., were 
held from the Reformed Baptist Church, 
Sept. 14th, conducted by Rev. Karl Gorman, 
with Revs. Ronald Morehouse and Charles 
Bain assisting. 

Bro. Thurston was Baptized and Received 
into membership of the Church, May 13, 
1951. He had served with the R.C.M.P,, for 
ten years, and six Mounties, in full dress 
uniform, acted as pallbearers. 

Favourite hymns, “I know Who Holds 
Tomorrow”, “Nothing Between”, and “He’ll 
Understand And Say Well Done” were sung 
by Mrs. Gorman and Mrs. Morehouse. In- 
terment was in the Sandford cemetery. 

Sincere Christian sympathy is extended 
to those who mourn the loss of this fine 
young man, 

WEDDINGS 

White-Corbin: John Arnold White and 
Geraldine Bernice Corbin both of Amherst, 
N. S., were married at the parsonage on 
Aug. 4th at 7 p.m. 
Rev. H. O. McGeorge performed the cere- 

mony. 

Adshade-Jones: Reginald Terry Adshade of 
Saint John, N. B., and Ellen Marie Jones of 
Amherst, N. S., were married at the Reform- 
ed Baptist Church, Amherst, Aug. 6th at 2 
p.m. 

Rev. H. O. McGeorge officiating. 

Clark-Merrill: On Aug. 27th, 1966 at the 
Reformed Baptist Church, Marysville, N. B., 
Alden Clark and Sharon Merrill, both of 
Marysville, N. B., were united in marriage 
by Rev. G. R. Symonds. 

At the Wesleyan Methodist Church, Sus- 
sex, N. B., on October 1st, 1966, Sheila Janet 
Henry of Apohaqui became the bride of 
Dennis Gordon Brown of Toronto. A. D. 
Cann performed the ceremony. 

ATLANTIC CONFERENCE 

Conference Officers: 
Superintendent—H. Ralph Ingersoll 
Secretary—Stillman E. Cameron 
Treasurer—Norman E. Trafton 

Pastoral Appointments: 
Alley’s Bay—Bernard L. Brown 
Ambherst—Hubert O. McGeorge 
Barker’s Point—Arnold L. Stairs 
Beals—Bernard L. Brown 
Black’s Harbour—Kenneth L. Gorveatte 
Blissfield—Neil J. Rice 
Bloomfield—Hollis M. Kimball 
Bristol—George Hopkins 
Brazil Lake — John A. Stevens 
Caais—Scott W. Ingersoll 
Crystal—Perry Ingersoll 
Dalhousie—Stewart W. Steeves 
Deer Island—J. Arthur Owens 
Digby—Hazen B. Ricker 
Doaktown—Neil J. Rice 
East Fairfield—Joseph A. Moses 
Fredericton—in hands of superintendent 
Glassville—George Hopkins 
Gordonsville—George Hopkins 
Grand Harbour—Marven Durling 
Grey's Mills—Stillman E. Cameron 
Halifax—G. Bruce Bridgeo 
Hartland—Lawrence W. Corey 
Havelock—Bertram M. Hicks 
Head of Millstream—Herman E. Anderson 
Houlton—Fraser A. Dunlop 
Ingomar—Leslie H. Hicks 
Jonesport—David Bishop 
Killam’s Mills—Gerald Inman 
Liverpool—J. E. Kent 
Lower Brighton—Lawrence Corey 
Lower Hainesville—John F. McElhinney 
Maple Ridge—John F. McElhinney 
Marysville—Gordon R. Symonds 
Meductic—Wayne Briggs 
Middle Southampton—Wayne Briggs 
Millville—John F. McElhinney 
Moncton—Bennett C. Cochrane; Paul D. Mullen, 

Assistant 
North Head—Stephen Main 
Norton—Herman E. Anderson 
Old Town—Walter L. Fernley 
Perth—Frederick W. Whittey 
Port Maitland—John A. Stevens 
Presque Isle—James A. Blinn 
Royalton—Hollis M. Kimball 
Salem—Gerald Inman 
Sandford—Ronald G. Morehouse 
Sandy Point—Leslie H. Hicks 
Seal Cove—Frank A. Watson 
Staceyville—Perry Ingersoll 
Sussex—A. D. Cann 
Saint John—Stillman E. Cameron 
Truro—J. A. MacKenie 
Victoria—Lawrence W. Corey 
Westchester—Charles Bain 
Woed’s’ Harbour—Kenneth G. Jewett 
Woodstock—Milton W. Bagley 
Woodward’s Cove—Marven Durling 
Yarmouth—Karl E. Gorman 

General Evangelists: Randolph H. Nicholson, George 
A. Delong, Sheila Graham 

Special Workers: Paul Mullen, Cedric Landers, 
Mrs. Ruth Black 

Missionaries: Glendon Kierstead, Eugene Kierstead, 
Eric Haywood, Paul Sanders, William Morgan, 
(South Africa); Uta Chase, Storer Emmett, 
M.D., Gene Hudson, Harold Kierstead (Rhode- 
sia); Karl Gorman, Charles Sanders (on fur- 
lough); Helen and Alice Sterritt (retired). 

Bethany Bible College; Conard E. Stairs, President; 
Teachers: Norman E. Trafton, Howard Cogswell, 
Charles Owens, William Moore. 

WESLEYAN CONFERENCE SET 

The second conference on Wesleyan 
theology is scheduled for November 4-5 on 
the campus of Asbury Theological Seminary 
in Wilmore, Ky. 
The general theme, “Some Contemporary 

Theological Issues in the Light of the En- 
during Word,” will be discussed in papers 
presented by major Wesleyan scholars in 
the United States. 
The new morality, universalism, 

ecumenicity are issues to be studied. 
Two professors from Nazarene Theolo- 

gical Seminary will speak. They are Dr. J. 
Kenneth Grider and Dr. Willard H. Taylor. 

Others scheduled to make addresses are 
Dr. Wilber T. Dayton, Asbury; Dr. Orville 
S. Walters, niversity of Illinois; Dr. Merne 
A. Harris, Vennard College; Dr. Gilbert M. 
James, Asbury: Professor Charles W. Carter, 
Taylor: Dr. Arthur M. Climenhaga, director 
of National Association of Evangelicals; 
Professor J. L.. Mercer, Azusa; and Dr. Roy 
S. Hieaotsan, Central Wesleyan, 

and 


